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FINAL –06/12/2014
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For May 22, 2014
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in regular session at 5:00 p.m.    President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.    

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were recited.

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report
       GHS Athletic Trainer Joe Mora introduced the 1st place State Champion Alianna Muñoz and 2nd place State winner India Castillo.  STHS Athletic Trainer Francisco Muñoz introduced the 3rd place State winner, Demitri Viramontes. STHS Assistant Track Coach Ana Miranda introduced back to back State Track Champion Britani Gonzales.  
        Secretary Irigoyen introduced the NMSBA Scholarship winner, Adriana Hernandez from STHS. 

       Ray Lara and ENLACE representative, Delma Tafoya, introduced parents of high school students that have completed a six week computer literacy program.  The parents were presented with a Google Chrome Netbook.  Ms. Tafoya said they were hoping to repeat the program the coming school year.    

       Dr. Anita Hernandez, president of the NM Reading Association, recognized four district teachers who had done presentations at the NM Reading Association Conference.  Present for the recognition were Aurora Oblack, Guadalupe Garcia, and Sylvia Ward.  Sylvia Ramirez was unable to attend. 
       Superintendent Yturralde asked for a moment of silence for 32 year district employee, Mr. Ace Sanchez. Mr. Sanchez was an Art Teacher with Santa Teresa Middle School, Santa Teresa High School, and was currently at Desert Pride.  He passed away May 18th.

	Board President
	B.  President:  President Castillo congratulated the Athletic Trainers and their students on a great job at the State Competition.  He congratulated the back to back State Track Champion and the NMSBA Scholarship winner.  He said he was looking forward to Gadsden High School’s graduation and that he had enjoyed both the Chaparral High School and Santa Teresa High School graduations.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Viramontes said she had already been to four graduations.  The highlight for her was the singer at the Chaparral High School graduation with her beautiful voice.  She congratulated and thanked both Gadsden High School and Santa Teresa High School Athletic Trainers and their students on the great job they do for all athletic events.  She congratulated Britani Gonzales on her back to back State Championship and wished her well on a three peat.  No pressure!  She wished Adriana Hernandez luck in her future endeavors. She thanked ENLACE on providing the Computer Literacy training and the gift of the net books to the participating parents.  She thanked all of the schools where she reads for the thank you cards from the students she is hoping to do it again next year.  
Secretary Irigoyen congratulated and thanked all of the athletes, the teachers, trainers and the parents.  She congratulated Adriana Hernandez on being selected NMSBA Region VII scholarship recipient. She said she has enjoyed the two graduations so far.  She was sad that she would not been able to attend the Gadsden High School graduation, as she would be traveling to San Antonio for her son’s third tour with the Crossmen.  The Crossmen will be touring through New Mexico to get to California and will be rehearsing at Oñate High School June 17th from 8 a.m. to 11:00 pm.  She invited everyone to go see them.    
Board Member Saenz said she has enjoyed the graduations and was amazed at how happy the students are.  She hoped that the final graduation at her Alma Mater, Gadsden High School, will be just as enjoyable. She went to the Pre-K ceremony at North Valley for her grandson, and then attended a ceremony put on by the mothers where they honored the teachers and Mr. Trujillo.  She wished everyone an enjoyable summer.   
Board Member Ford said he too has enjoyed the graduations.  This is something, they as a Board, look forward to every year.  He has attended several end of year ceremonies filled with a mixture of every emotion imaginable.

	  Student Representative
	D. Student Representative – none present 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the May 8, 2014 board meeting minutes.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None  

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	GHS Phase III, Part II Construction
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the GHS Phase III, Part II Construction.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	CTE Textbook Adoption  Recommendation
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the CTE Textbook Adoption Recommendation.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items 

	Quarterly Budget Report for the Quarter Ended March 31, 2014
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended March 30, 2014.

	Regular Board Meeting 

Schedule for 2014-2015 School Year 
	B. Superintendent Yturralde presented to the Board the 2014-2015 board meeting schedule and informed them that the board meeting dates had been added to the school calendar.  He hopes that will avoid the scheduling of events on board meeting dates.  

	Naming of the Early College High School 
	C. Ms. Gema Salcedo, Administrator for the Early College High School, presented historical information on the building currently known as Desert Pride Academy.  She said the building first opened its doors as a school in 1916 and was called Alta Vista. Between 1921 and 1927 the first high school was established there, and the Alta Vista building was used until the high school was moved to its current location known as Gadsden High School in 1928, then known as Valley High School. Alta Vista has been used as a school and/or administrative offices for the last 98 years. She mentioned that if you ask any older generation person from the valley where Alta Vista is, they will point you to that location. She said that there is a long history there and it would be a fitting tribute to call the fourth high school in the district “Alta Vista Early College High School”.  She took the information from the book “History of Public Education within the Gadsden I. S. District” by Edith Donaldson.

	Loma Linda K-6 Re-Configuration
	D. Principal Lawler gave the Board information on the need to go back to a K-6 school.  Interest in these students staying at the elementary school has waned, and the enrollment numbers do not warrant continuing this practice. He indicated that there were only 12 sixth graders moving into seventh grade and only 18 seventh graders moving into eighth grade have requested to remain at Loma Linda.  A meeting was held with the parents of the students.  They were all comfortable with this reorganization plan

	Transportation Contract for 2014-2015 School Year
	E. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services, presented information on the Transportation Contract for the 2014-2015 School Year.  Members of Boone Transportation were present to answer any question.  

	MOU with University of Phoenix – TESOL Certification
	F. Ms. Rosy Villalobos presented information on the addendum to the current Memorandum of Understanding with University of Phoenix for TESOL Certification.  She said that University of Phoenix will provide a ten percent (10%) tuition reduction to the employees who meet the admission standards.  This applies to any University programs, including certificate programs and single courses, including professional development courses.  After the effective date of this MOU, if a student identifies themselves as a GISD employee, the reduced tuition will apply to the current rates at the time the student enrolls in a course.  All students are subject to the University's student policies.

	2014-2015 Student Handbook
	G. Superintendent Yturralde and Mrs. Casillas explained to the Board that due to the grading of the EOC’s, Access testing, and SBA testing, this has created a burden on Mrs. Casillas’ department which has delayed the presentation of a student handbook for the 2014-2015 school year.  The handbook with corrections for next year will be emailed to as soon as they are done.  

	Closed Session 
	10.  Closed Session:

       Mr. Ford made the motion to go into Closed Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Associate Superintendent’s report on recent personnel actions and issues such as:  employees on administrative leave with pay, employee grievances, and employee issues.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:02 p.m.

	Reconvene
	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:15 p.m.   

	Adjourn 
	12.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m.                      
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